

March 21, 2018

The Honourable J. David Wake Temporary Financial Accountability Officer Financial Accountability Office of Ontario 2 Bloor Street West, Suite 900 Toronto, ON M4W 3E2 Stephen Rigby President & CEO

4120 Yonge Street Suite 500 Toronto, Ontario M2P 2B8

4120, rue Yonge Bureau 500 Toronto (Ontario) M2P 2B8

Tel. (416) 224-4999 srigby@olg.ca

olg.ca

Dear Mr. Wake,

Thank you for your follow-up information request of March 2, 2018, regarding the fiscal impact of Ontario Lottery and Gaming Corporation's (OLG) modernization of the GTA Gaming Bundle (FA1714-02).

I am pleased to provide the enclosed documentation and responses to your inquiry.

As was offered with our initial response provided to your office, my staff would be pleased to brief you and/or your team regarding this information. In the meantime, if you require further information, or if we can be of further assistance to you, please don't hesitate to reach out.

Yours truly,

Stephen Rigby

President and Chief Executive Officer

CC:

Scott Thompson, Deputy Minister, MOF

Jeffrey Novak, Chief Financial Analyst and Project Director, FAO

Nancy Kennedy, Associate Deputy Minister, MOF

Scott Nelms, Assistant Deputy Minister, Government Business Enterprise Division, MOF

Tim Schuurman, Assistant Deputy Minister, Office of the Budget, MOF

George Cooke, Chair, OLG

Greg McKenzie, Chief Operating Officer, OLG

Lori Sullivan, Senior Vice President, Governance, Legal & Compliance, General Counsel and

Corporate Secretary, OLG

Lisa Bell-Murray, Senior Vice President & Chief Financial Officer, OLG

Alexandra Aguzzi, Senior Vice President, Corporate Affairs, OLG